

इस पुस्तिका पर कुछ भी लिखने से पहले
निम्नलिखित निर्देश ध्यानपूर्वक पढ़ें

1. अपना उत्तर लिखना प्रारम्भ करने से पहले अपनी प्रश्न पुस्तिका की भली-भाँति जाँच कर लें, देख लें कि इसमें उपरोक्त प्रश्नों की संख्या इंगित हैं और इसमें प्रिंटिंग संबंधी अथवा अन्य किस्म की कोई कमी नहीं है। यदि किसी प्रकार की कोई कमी हो तो पर्यवेक्षक को सूचित करें तथा पुस्तिका बदल लें। उत्तर देने से पूर्व आप यह अवश्य सुनिश्चित करें कि आपको सही विद्याशाखा पुस्तिका मिली है।
2. अपना नाम, अनुक्रमांक संख्या और ओ.एम.आर. (OMR) संख्या आमुख पृष्ठ पर लिखें। उत्तर पत्र पर नीले/काले बॉल प्वाइंट पेन से भरें। उत्तर पत्रिका पर अपना नाम लिखिए तथा हस्ताक्षर कीजिए।
3. यह एक वस्तुपरक किस्म की परीक्षा है जिसमें प्रत्येक प्रश्न के नीचे क्रमांक (A) से (D) तक चार प्रस्तावित उत्तर दिये हैं। आपके विचार में जो भी उत्तर सही है उसको ओ.एम.आर. उत्तर पत्र में चिन्हित कीजिए। अपने उत्तर प्रश्न पुस्तिका में न लगाए।
4. सभी प्रश्न अनिवार्य हैं।
5. उत्तर-पत्र पर न तो रफ़ कार्य करें न ही और किसी प्रकार का निशान आदि लगाएं या इसे मोड़ें।
6. उत्तर पत्रिका इलेक्ट्रॉनिक माध्यम से संसाधित की जायेगी। अतः इसे मोड़ने या यत्र-तत्र चिन्ह लगाने अथवा उत्तर पत्रिका को खराब करने एवं अपूर्ण/असत्य भरने पर उत्तर पत्रिका को निरस्त किया जा सकता है एवं इसकी पूरी जिम्मेदारी अभ्यर्थी पर होगी।
7. रफ़ कार्य पुस्तिका में किसी भी खाली स्थान में किया जाना चाहिए। किसी अन्य कागज पर इसे करने की अनुमति नहीं है।
8. हर एक प्रश्न के लिए केवल एक ही उत्तर इंगित करें। एक से अधिक उत्तर देने पर प्रश्न का कोई अंक नहीं दिया जाएगा। उत्तर में कोई भी कटिंग या ओवरराइटिंग मान्य नहीं होगी। पुनः प्रश्न पत्र द्विभाषीय (हिन्दी एवं अंग्रेजी) में है। हिन्दी संस्करण में किसी भी भिन्नता होने पर मूल्यांकन के लिए अंग्रेजी संस्करण को अन्तिम माना जायेगा।
9. केलकुलेटर, स्लाइडरूल, मोबाईल, केलकुलेटर घड़ियाँ या इस प्रकार की कोई भी युक्ति एवं किसी भी अध्ययन/संदर्भ सामग्री आदि का प्रयोग परीक्षा कक्ष में वर्जित है।
10. परीक्षा की समाप्ति के पश्चात् अपनी उत्तर-पत्रिका पर्यवेक्षक को वापस कर दें। ओ.एम.आर. उत्तर पत्रिका को परीक्षा कक्ष से बाहर ले जाना वर्जित है ऐसा करना दण्डनीय अपराध है।
11. प्रश्न पत्र में विकल्प 'क', 'ख', 'ग', 'घ' के स्थान पर OMR Sheet में 'क' के लिए 1, 'ख' के लिए 2, 'ग' के लिए 3 तथा 'घ' के लिए 4 विकल्प वाला ही गोला काला करें।

Question Booklet No. : –
प्रश्न पुस्तिका संख्या : -
DO NOT OPEN THIS BOOKLET UNTIL TOLD TO DO SO
इस पुस्तिका को आदेश मिलने पर ही खोलें
Upper Division Clerk
PAPER-I (English Language)
Time 10:00 AM – TO – 12.00 NOON

Time Allowed : 2 Hours
अनुमत समय : 2 घण्टे

Total No. of Questions : 100
प्रश्न की कुल संख्या : 100

Roll No.
अनुक्रमांक:.....

OMR Answer Sheet No
ओ.एम.आर. उत्तर पत्रिका संख्या :

Name of the Candidate (in capital letters):
अभ्यर्थी का नाम :

Candidate's Signature
अभ्यर्थी के हस्ताक्षर : -----

Invigilator's Signature
कक्ष निरीक्षक के हस्ताक्षर : -----

READ THE FOLLOWING INSTRUCTIONS CAREFULLY
BEFORE WRITING ANYTHING ON THIS BOOKLET

1. Before commencing to answer, check that the Question Booklet has all the **above mentioned number of questions** and there is no misprinting, overprinting and/or any other shortcoming in it. If there is any shortcoming, intimate the same to your room invigilator and have it changed. Before answering you must ensure that you have got correct post code/discipline booklet. No complaint in this regard shall be entertained at a later stage.

2. Write with **Ball Point** Pen Your Name, Roll No. on this page (above); and **use Ball Point Pen for filling boxes** of the Answer Sheet in the space provided and sign on the OMR Answer Sheet by Ball Point Pen and **use Blue/Black Ball Point Pen to darken the ovals.**

3. This is an objective type test in which each objective question is followed by four responses serial led (A) to (D). Your task is to choose the correct/best response and mark your response in the OMR Answer Sheet and NOT in the Question Booklet.

4. **All questions are compulsory.**

5. **DO NOT scribble or do rough work or make any stray marks on the Answer Sheet. DO NOT wrinkle or fold or staple it.**

6. Answer sheet will be processed by Electronic means. Hence, invalidation of answer sheet resulting due to folding or putting stray marks on it or any damage to the answer sheet as well as incomplete/incorrect filling of the answer sheet will be the sole responsibility of the candidate.

7. Rough Work is to be done in any blank space in the booklet. No other paper will be allowed/provided.

8. Take care that you mark only one answer for each question. If more than one answer is given by you for any question, the same will not be evaluated. **Cutting/overwriting the answers are not allowed. Further question paper is bilingual (Hindi/English). In case of any variation in Hindi version, English version will be taken as final for evaluation purposes.**

9. Use of Calculators, Slide rules, Mobiles, calculator watches or any such devices and any other study/reference material is NOT allowed inside the examination hall.

10. Return OMR Answer Sheet to the invigilator on completion of the test. Do not take OMR Answer Sheet outside the examination room. Doing so is a punishable offence.

11. In case of questions options start from A,B,C,D then darken the circle 1 for A, 2 for B, 3 for C, 4 for D.

हिन्दी में अनुदेश अन्तिम पृष्ठ (Back cover) पर दिया गया है।

I. The following sentences have three parts, one of them may have an error. Identify it.

- 1. (A) The train arrived / (B) at the station before / (C) I reached there (D) No error.
(a) A (b) B
(c) C (d) D
- 2. (A) She talked/ (B)as if / (C) she was a princess/ (D) No error.
(a) A (b) B
(c) C (d) D
- 3. (A) He said that/ (B) he is / (C) leaving the place soon./ (D) No error.
(a) A (b) B
(c) C (d) D
- 4. (A) The clerk was refusing/ (B) to see/ (C) the officer/ (D) No error
(a) A (b) B
(c) C (d) D
- 5. (A) The violent air/ (B) blew off / (C) many a hut (D) No error
(a) A (b) B
(c) C (d) D
- 6. (A) One must/ (B) do / (C) his duty / (D) No error
(a) A (b) B
(c) C (d) D
- 7. (A) Let it be/ (B) between / (C) you and I only / (D) No error
(a) A (b) B
(c) C (d) D
- 8. (A) Good night / (B) I am very glad / (C) to meet you / (D) No error
(a) A (b) B
(c) C (d) D
- 9. (A) He hid himself / (B) behind the (C) cupboard / (D) No error
(a) A (b) B
(c) C (d) D
- 10. (A) Did you go / (B) to see the movie / (C) last evening / (D) No error
(a) A (b) B
(c) C (d) D

II. Fill in the blanks by choosing the correct answers.

- 11. He is _____ the influence of liquor.
(a) behind (b) under
(c) with (d) having
- 12. You'll have to wait for your friend _____ noon.
(a) over (b) by
(c) till (d) for
- 13. You must not rely on those who are given _____ lying.
(a) over (b) on
(c) for (d) to

- 99. She is one of my distant relatives.
(a) She lives at a long distance from here.
(b) She is not one of my near relatives.
(c) She has related stories of distant lands to me.
(d) She wants to keep distance from me.
- 100. At last I brought the gentleman on his knees.
(a) I asked him to sit with his knees down.
(b) I reminded him to sit gently.
(c) I forced him to submit.
(d) I helped him in sitting on his knees.

91. How are humans using the machines?
 (a) To work (b) to play
 (c) to save time (d) all of these
92. What should saved time be used for ?
 (a) To make better machines
 (b) To improve mankind
 (c) To make beautiful things
 (d) All of the above
93. Science and knowledge is a
 (a) Bane (b) boon
 (c) both of the above (d) none of the above
94. If a machine is not properly maintained
 (a) It will refuse to work
 (b) Stop work efficiently
 (c) Both of the above
 (d) None of the above
95. More and better machines should lead mankind to
 (a) Quarrel between man and man
 (b) Poverty
 (c) More time and energy
 (d) Ruin to mankind

XVIII Choose the correct meaning for idioms and phrases.

96. Now, you should address yourself to your work.
 (a) Give the full address of your workplace.
 (b) Apply yourself to your work.
 (c) Send a letter to your own address.
 (d) Write down your address and occupation.
97. He fell on his feet in the struggle against poverty.
 (a) He was successful in coming out of pverty.
 (b) He had to fall several times while fighting against poverty.
 (c) He could not move his feet while fighting against poverty
 (d) He had to beg for mercy while fighting against poverty.
98. All my adivce fell flat on his ears.
 (a) He fell flat on his back while listening to my advice.
 (b) He told me that I should give him advice only when he is lying on his back.
 (c) It had no effect on him.
 (d) He fell out with me when I was giving him advice.

14. God is always with those who are contended _____ their lot.
 (a) For (b) at
 (c) as (d) with
15. The long and short of this is that he is a man to be guarded _____.
 (a) On (b) of
 (c) against (d) by
16. If you do good to others, they will also stand _____ you in time of need.
 (a) to (b) for
 (c) of (d) by
17. Some people are in the habit of arguing _____ nothing.
 (a) with (b) against
 (c) for (d) to
18. A miser can part _____ a friend but cannot part with money.
 (a) with (b) from
 (c) against (d) by
19. He is leaning _____ a wall like an idle child.
 (a) at (b) in
 (c) against (d) as
20. It was all over with him _____ a few minutes.
 (a) With (b) within
 (c) during (d) by

III. Choose the correct options to fill in the blanks:

21. This _____ city is proud of its _____ people.
 (a) industrial : industrious (b) great : popular
 (c) quite : populous (d) busy : crowded
22. Her hair is _____ as she goes to a _____ beauty parlour.
 (a) same : dressing (b) knotty : clean
 (c) care : pretty (d) luxuriant : luxurious

IV. Select the exclamations which fits the situation:

23. I have got first class.
 (a) wow (b) hurrah
 (c) great (d) what
24. It is a great feat.
 (a) bravo (b) alas
 (c) thanks (d) none of the above/these
25. A fine weather it is.
 (a) What (b) my god
 (c) lovely (d) spring

V Match the proverbs :

26.

	No pain, no gain	(a)	Be careful while talking about others
		(b)	Home is heaven to everyone
		(c)	Taste differs from person to person
		(d)	You cannot achieve without hard work

27.

	Birds of the same feathers flock together	(a)	Noble people don't look for petty gains
		(b)	People with similar taste join together
		(c)	Even a bad man has a good character
		(d)	Dress alone cannot make you perfect

28.

	The pot calling the kettle black	(a)	A single person cannot be powerful
		(b)	Rumours have some element of truth
		(c)	A true friend will help at the time of need
		(d)	Don't talk ill of others, if you have faults

29.

	Many a drop make a ocean		
		(a)	Plan well before action
		(b)	Be contented with what we have
		(c)	Save little by little
		(d)	Relatives are far better than others

VI. Find the one word substitute:

30. Bring discredit on

- (a) Rebuke
- (b) abandon
- (c) disconnect
- (d) disparage

31. Fraught with destiny

- (a) Dangerous
- (b) irregular
- (c) fateful
- (d) heavy

32. Violation of what is sacred

- (a) Sacrilege
- (b) prohibition
- (c) demolition
- (d) breakeage

33. To place side by side

- (a) Put
- (b) fix
- (c) juxtapose
- (d) affix

coal and given petrol to drink and oil to wash with, and they must be kept at the right temperature. And if they do not get their meals when they expect them, they grow sulky, and refuse to work, or but with rage and blow up and spread ruin and destruction all round them. So we have to wait upon them very attentively and do all that we can, to keep them in good temper. Already we find it difficult either to work or play without the machines, and a time may come when they will rule us altogether, just as we rule the animals.

All this brings me to the point at which I asked "What we do with all the time which the machines have saved for us, and the new energy they have given us?" On the whole, it must be admitted, we do very little. For the most part we use our time and energy to make more and better machines; but more and better machines will only give us still more time and still more energy and what are we to with them? The answer, I think, is that we should try to become more civilized. For the machines themselves, and the power which the machines have given us, are not civilization but aids to civilization. But you will remember that we agreed at the beginning that being civilized meant making and liking beautiful things, thinking freely and living rightly, and maintaining justice equally between man and man. Man has a better chance today to do these things than he ever had before; he has more time, more energy, less to fear and less to fight against. If he will give his time and energy which his machines have won for him to make more beautiful things, to finding out more and more about the universe, to removing the causes of quarrels between nations, to discovering how to prevent poverty, then I think our civilization would undoubtedly be the greater, as it would be the most lasting that there has even been.

86. What is the greatest defect of the human?

- (a) Knowledge
- (b) science
- (c) robots
- (d) machines

87. Man has become dependent on

- (a) Robots
- (b) machines
- (c) power
- (d) none of the above

88. What needs to be fed to the machines?

- (a) Oil
- (b) petrol
- (c) men
- (d) coal

89. As per the paragraph who is dependent on what?

- (a) Man is dependent to a machine
- (b) Machine is dependent to a man
- (c) Man is dependent on civilization
- (d) Civilization is dependent on man

90. As per the paragraph which is true:

- (a) Man is ruling the animals
- (b) Machines are ruling the humans
- (c) Both of the above
- (d) None of the above

76. The doctor _____ the patient a long treatment.
 (a) proscribed (b) prescribed
 (c) preferred (d) proffered
77. There is _____ of opinion between a husband and wife.
 (a) deference (b) disturbance
 (c) several (d) difference

XV. Suffixes and Prefixes:

78. which word can be prefixed with "ir-"
 (a) possible (b) weak
 (c) responsible (d) none of these
79. which word can be suffixed with "-hood"
 (a) strength (b) advantage
 (c) continue (d) child
80. which word cannot be suffixed with "-able"
 (a) comfort (b) accept
 (c) break (d) purpose
81. which word cannot be prefixed with "dis-"
 (a) grace (b) please
 (c) counter (d) courage

XVI Choose the correct phrases to complete the sentence:

82. She kept _____ on our conversation.
 (a) cutting in (b) cutting on
 (c) cutting up (d) cutting off
83. The scheme has _____ due to lack of funds.
 (a) falling through (b) fallen away
 (c) fallen through (d) follow through
84. She was _____ by the other girls due to her ignorance.
 (a) picked up (b) picked by
 (c) picked to (d) picked on
85. The monsoon has _____.
 (a) set at (b) set up
 (c) set on (d) set in

XIII comprehension : Read the passage and answer the following questions.

The third great defect of our civilization is that it does not know what to do with its knowledge. Science has given us powers fit for the gods, yet we use them like small children. For example, we do not know how to manage our machines. Machines were made to be man's servants; yet he has grown so dependent on them that they are in a fair way to become his masters. Already most men spend most of their lives looking after and waiting upon machines. And the machines are very stern masters. They must be fed with

34. To praise highly
 (a) Consider (b) deliver
 (c) extol (d) affect

VII . Choose the word or phrase the correctly conveys the meaning of the keyword.

35. Desperate:
 (a) hopeless (b) serious
 (c) eager (d) initial
36. Tremendously :
 (a) lovely (b) poorly
 (c) amazingly (d) immensely
37. Propelled :
 (a) forced (b) drove
 (c) thrust (d) ceased
38. Supremely :
 (a) chiefly (b) finally
 (c) greatly (d) miserly
39. Conventional :
 (a) modern (b) ancient
 (c) traditional (d) new

VIII.Choose the best synonym for the underlined word.

40. The prisoner was chained like a wild animal.
 (a) fettered (b) freed
 (c) tried (d) fed
41. He rose to his feet and hesitated for a moment.
 (a) wavered (b) shivered
 (c) wasted (d) made
42. She was sentenced to nineteen years in the galleys,
 (a) Praised (b) taken
 (c) punished (d) pronounced
43. Will you fulfill the promise?
 (a) empty (b) satisfy
 (c) complete (d) take

IX. Choose the best antonym for the underlined word.

44. He need not give up for several decades more.
 (a) many (b) few
 (c) small (d) little
45. Sachin showed a remarkable passion for cricket at an early age.
 (a) young (b) quickly
 (c) late (d) recent

46. The counterfeit notes gang approached him again,
(a) false (b) true
(c) good (d) real
47. I always enjoyed the affection of my teachers.
(a) kindness (b) friendliness
(c) hatred (d) loveliness
48. The learning capacity, unique to humans, can now be infused into the computers.
(a) Strange (b) common
(c) peculiar (d) special

X. Choose correct spelt word.

49. (a) Magnesiam (b) magnesium
(c) magnesium (d) magnessium
50. (a) peninsula (b) peninsula
(c) peninsula (d) peninnsula
51. (a) zorostrian (b) zoarostrian
(c) Zoroastrian (d) zorostrion
52. (a) abstinence (b) abstenence
(c) abstinence (d) abestinenec
53. (a) raconteur (b) racounteur
(c) raconteur (d) racontour
54. (a) ornithologist (b) ornathologist
(c) orinthalogist (d) ornithologist
55. (a) toggle (b) toggall
(c) toggle (d) togle

XI. Comprehension

I get __ (56) __ early in the morning. Then I go __ (57) __ a morning walk. It gives me great pleasure, refreshment and energy. I walk a __ (58) __ kilometres outside the city. There the air is pollution-free. I go there __ (59) __ the sun has risen. Sometimes, I see the sun __ (60) __ going out towards the fields. This looks very beautiful. Often __ (61) __ cool breeze is blowing at that time. The birds wake up __ (62) __ their nests and start __ (63) __. I find shepherds going out __ (64) __ graze __ (65) __ of cattle or __ (66) __ of sheep and goats. I also see milkmen rushing __ (67) __ the town to sell the days produce. When I return home I feel happy and refreshed.

56. (a) on (b) up
(c) in (d) at
57. (a) to (b) on
(c) for (d) by
58. (a) some (b) long
(c) short (d) few
59. (a) before (b) prior
(c) while (d) later

60. (a) by (b) when
(c) while (d) for
61. (a) an (b) the
(c) a (d) a good
62. (a) in (b) at
(c) the (d) by
63. (a) crying (b) chirping
(c) howling (d) braying
64. (a) for (b) to
(c) by (d) from
65. (a) hoards (b) herd
(c) herds (d) flock
66. (a) herds (b) flocks
(c) group (d) pride
67. (a) to (b) for
(c) by (d) towards

XII Fill in the blank with correct word/words.

68. A labourer's work is an _____ one.
(a) exhaustive (b) exhausting
(c) exhibiting (d) exploiting
69. She was _____ a teacher. Then she became a Principal.
(a) formally (b) formerly
(c) recently (d) newly
70. This room is at a higher _____.
(a) plan (b) plain
(c) plane (d) prime
71. Their likings are as _____ as Bombay and a rural area.
(a) divorce (b) divers
(c) drivers (d) diverse
72. The engineer went to the _____ of construction.
(a) cite (b) site
(c) sight (d) rite
73. The road from the mountain has a steep _____.
(a) dissent (b) decent
(c) descent (d) descend
74. Please _____ a letter to my mother.
(a) rite (b) write
(c) right (d) correct
75. He is a member of National Cadet _____.
(a) corps (b) corpse
(c) copse (d) team